



GIA SƯ CHUNG CƯ

ĐÁNH GIÁ NĂNG LỰC NGOẠI NGỮ TIẾNG ANH ĐỀ THI VÀO THPT CHUYÊN NGOẠI NGỮ ĐỀ SỐ 19 (Phần 02)

Phần 9. Bài đọc 2

Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời 08 câu hỏi kèm theo.

Situated in the central mountains of Alaska, a peak named Denali rises 20,320 feet above sea level. It is the highest peak in North America and the center of Denali National Park. One of America's greatest wilderness areas, the park has had limited access to visitors, but in spite of this tourism rose from under 6,000 visitors in 1950 to over 546,000 visitors in 1990. The increasing

popularity of this park is prompting serious discussions about the future use of Denali as well as how to preserve wilderness areas in general.

One important issue of land use arises when parts of National Parks are owned by individuals. In Denali, though most of the land in this vast tract of more than a million acres is owned by the National Park Service, several thousand acres are still privately owned as mining tracts. These mining tracts in Denali were once abundant sources of gold, but they were sources of heavy metals such as arsenic and lead that polluted rivers and streams. Environmentalists are successful in getting the government to require mining companies to submit statements showing the potential impact of a mining project before they are allowed to begin mining. Because of this requirement, many individuals closed their mines and some sold their land to the National Park Service. Some land owners, however, are wondering if it is better to sell their land to the government or keep it for possible future use. Tourism in this previously remote area is bound to rise, as more roads are built to provide easier access to the park. This increase in the number of visitors creates a demand for hotels and other real estate development. The economic implications of this are of interest to the land owners, but are dismaying to those interested in preserving the wilderness.

49. What is the primary focus of this passage?

- A. controversies over land use in Denali
- B. miners selling their property in Denali
- C. Alaska building more roads to Denali
- D. limiting tourist access to Denali

50. Which of the following is most similar to the word "abundant"?

- A. plentiful
- B. sparse
- C. hopeful
- D. absolute

51. According to the passage, which of the following are pollutants in the Denali area?

- A. gold
- B. pesticides
- C. human waste
- D. arsenic

52. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the phrase "potential impact"?

- A. approximate cost
- B. expected value
- C. proposed size
- D. possible effects

53. The word "tract" is similar to _____.

- A. trail
- B. resort
- C. frontier
- D. expanse

54. The author infers that some mine owners might hesitate to sell their land to the Park Service for which of the following reasons?

- A. There may be increasing demand for the ore in the mines.
- B. They might want to move to the towns.
- C. They might receive more money selling their land to developers.
- D. They might want to build a house on their property.

55. What is the author's purpose in writing this passage?

- A. To demonstrate the changes in Denali National Park
- B. to use Denali as an example of common park issues
- C. to introduce the wonders of the wilderness area of Denali
- D. to explain the problems occurring in Denali Park

56. Which of the following would most likely be the topic of the next paragraph in this passage?

- A. Conflict between land owners and environmentalist
- B. The role of the National Park Service in development
- C. Tourist needs in Denali Park
- D. Wildlife in the park

Phần 10. Hoàn thành hội thoại

Chọn 01 lựa chọn đúng ở mỗi câu hỏi để điền vào chỗ trống.

57. - "Why are there so many workers in Zoe's garden?"

- "She _____ it landscaped."

A. had

B. is having

C. had had

D. will have had

58. - "Your shoes look new."

- "I _____ by the hotel porter."

A. had polished them

B. have them polished

C. had them polished

D. have polished them

59. - "What are you going to wear to dinner?"

- "I don't know. I wish I _____ my lace dress cleaned yesterday."

A. had had

B. would have

C. was having

D. have had

60. - "We were thinking about doing our place up."

- "Oh, _____ the house completely renovated; just revamp it with some new furnishings."

A. not having

B. haven't

C. not to have

D. don't have

61. - "When do you want this report by?"

- "I'd like _____ finished by 4 o'clock."

A. the work to have

B. to have the work

C. have the work been

D. having the work

Phần 11. Chia dạng đúng của từ.

62. Her crude remarks and _____ made his company undesirable. (SENSE)

63. Politicians _____ blame the media if they don't win the election. They're so predictable. (VARY)

64. His family suffered from his _____. (EXPEND)

65. There are people whose _____ begins from the moment of their death. (MORTAL)

66. A list of _____ events will be posted on the notice board. (COME)

67. One of the unexpected _____ of the course was the forming of some really close friendships. (SPIN)

68. The little boy has displayed an amazing musical maturity, together with a virtually _____ technique. (FLAW)
69. It may be _____ to force them to make a new decision, and if you upset them, they are quite likely to overact. (PRODUCE)
70. As climate cooled gradually, almost _____, most visitors continued to climb in the mountain. (PERCEPTIBLE)
71. The game was much _____ when both teams scored with five minutes of each other. (LIFE)

Phần 12. Viết lại câu

Chọn câu đồng nghĩa hoặc cận nghĩa nhất với câu đã cho.

72. It was six years ago when it last snowed in Sa Pa.
- A. For six years now, it has been snowing in Sa Pa.
 - B. The last time it snowed in Sa Pa was six years ago.
 - C. It was said that snowing lasted six years in Sa Pa.
 - D. Finally after six years, it snowed in Sa Pa.
73. She wanted to avoid an argument, so she said nothing.
- A. She didn't say a word to avoid an argument.
 - B. She avoided an argument because she said nothing.
 - C. If she said nothing, she wanted to avoid an argument.
 - D. She had nothing to say to avoid an argument.
74. My sister is looking forward to seeing her friend.
- A. My sister is expecting to see her friend.
 - B. My sister is being looked after while her friend is abroad.
 - C. My sister feels bored because she is going to see her friend soon.
 - D. My sister does not want to see her friend again.

75. The computer speakers were so powerful that I nearly went deaf.

A. It was such powerful computer speakers that I nearly went deaf.

B. It was so powerful that I nearly went deaf.

C. The computer speakers were too powerful for me to hear.

D. I went deaf because of the powerful computer speakers.

76. No matter how hard I tried I couldn't open the door.

A. Try as hard as I might, I couldn't open the door.

B. Although I try, I couldn't open the door.

C. It is difficult for me to open the door.

D. I could open the door with difficulty.

Phần 13. Kết hợp câu

Chọn câu đồng nghĩa hoặc cận nghĩa nhất với cặp câu đã cho trong câu hỏi.

77. It was an interesting novel. I stayed up all night to finish it.

A. I stayed up all night to finish the novel so it was interesting.

B. So interesting was the novel that I stayed up all night to finish it.

C. Unless it were an interesting novel, I would not stay up all night to finish it.

D. Though it was an interesting novel, I stayed up all night to finish it.

78. We arrived at the airport. We realized our passports were still at home.

A. We arrived at the airport and realized that our passports are still at home.

B. Not until we arrived at the airport did we realize that our passports were still at home.

C. Not until had we arrived at the airport, we realized our passports were still at home.

D. It was until we arrived at the airport that we realize our passports were still at home.

79. They improve the quality of their products. We will order more handbags from them.

A. Even if they improve the quality of their products, we will order more handbags from them.

B. Unless they improve the quality of their products, we will order more handbags from them.

C. Only when they improve the quality of their products will we order more handbags from them.

D. In case they improve the quality of their products, we will order more handbags from them.

80. We chose to find a place for the night. We found the bad weather very inconvenient.

A. Bad weather was approaching, so we started to look for a place to stay.

B. The bad weather prevented us from driving any further.

C. Seeing that the bad weather had set in, we decided to find somewhere to spend the night.

D. Because the climate was so severe, we were worried about what we'd do at night.

Phần 14: Lựa chọn 1 từ thích hợp có thể điền vào được 03 câu cho sẵn dưới đây.

81.

• Their sudden _____ to fame took all the critics by surprise. They hadn't expected the band to dominate the charts.

• The death toll is going to _____ as more bodies are being recovered.

• One inconsiderate remark at the embassy gave _____ to rumours about the president's poor health.

82.

• He had to fly economy _____ because the firm had been hard hit by the recession.

• I'm afraid you're not in the same _____ as your opponent in the semi finals. He's going to make mincemeat of you.

• Janet has never been ashamed of her working _____ background and she always mentions it in interviews.

83.

• Luckily Mike had his _____ so we could contact the emergency services after his girlfriend had broken a leg in the remote parts of the mountains.

• During the job interview he unashamedly called himself an upwardly _____ man with high ambitions.

• The people kept in touch with culture through a _____ library that appeared in the village twice a year.

84.

• The firm has installed a bunch of highly _____ motion detectors to make it impossible for intruders to penetrate its premises.

• A lot of young people are extremely _____ about their looks. A word of criticism may ruin their self-esteem.

• Unlike other politicians, she tends to be _____ to her voters' needs. It's not surprising she's leading all the polls at the moment.

85.

• The grass on the golf _____ was perfectly groomed and beckoned those willing to have a game that morning.

• The GP prescribed a _____ of injections that was to stop the spread of the infection.

• After an aggressive advertising campaign, the university saw a steady flow of candidates enrolling on the _____.

Phần 15. Viết một bài luận 200 – 250 từ về chủ đề sau.

Some people say that computers have made life easier and more convenient. Other people say that computers have made life more complex and stressful. What is your opinion? Use specific reasons and examples to support your answer.

GIA SƯ CHUNG CƯ

Chuyên cung cấp giáo viên gia sư ngoại ngữ chất lượng

Mọi ngôn ngữ - Mọi lứa tuổi - Mọi trình độ

Zalo: 0866500969/Hotline: 086969480